
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Arroyo Seco Neighborhood Council 
Name: Drew Paonessa 
Phone Number: 
Email: drewpaonessaasnc@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(13) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 03/22/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: Against 

Impact Information
Date: 03/28/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 09-0969-S3 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: Council File 09-0969-S3 — Comprehensive Fee Update The Arroyo Seco Neighborhood
Council (ASNC) OPPOSES Council File 09-0969-S3, in which the City Council is proposing at the
suggestion of the Mayor, that the current Non-Applicant-Initiated Appeal Fee of $89.00 — charged
to members of the community — be increased to the amount of $16,097.00. The Department of
Planning, at the request of the Mayor, completed a cost analysis report regarding recommendations
for fee increases to shift burden from the General Fund to a cost capture calculation that would cover
the costs of the services provided. Within the report, the Department of Planning recommended a fee
increase from $89.00 to $158.00, which would be a small percentage of the cost of processing an
appeal, which the costs are paid from the General Fund (which is taxpayer funded). Instead, the City
Council and specifically the PLUM Committee, has recommended and proposed the fee to be
increased to $16,097.00. A fee of this amount is a blatant attempt to silence the voice of the
community, along with any public discussion, public participation, or access to the land use and
planning process of our City. Moreover, a fee of this amount removes the community from the
decision making that directly affects their neighborhood. For the reasons above, the Arroyo Seco
Neighborhood Council OPPOSES any such proposed fee increase which is already subsidized by
taxpayers of this City through the General Fund. 
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